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 District Governor Angela Locke 

                        Two Months In - Time Is Flying By! 
 
     Can you believe it? Two months have already flown by. July brought a wave of              
exciting firsts, and August was all about the Indiana State Fair and joyful celebrations. 
PDG Jeff and I had a great time volunteering during both of the $2 Tuesdays at the State 
Fair. It’s always fun to connect with other Lions. Yes, the days were busy, but that just 
made the time zip by. And let’s be honest, scoring a giant soft pretzel for just $2? Totally 
worth it. 
     A heartfelt thank-you goes out to all the Lions in District 25F who stepped up and 
worked countless shifts during those two weeks. Many of you even pulled double duty! 
Your   dedication doesn’t go unnoticed, and it’s deeply appreciated. You truly embody the 
spirit of service. 
     We also had the honor of celebrating the Franklin Lions Club’s 80th Anniversary- a        
milestone that speaks volumes. The evening was filled with camaraderie and reflection, 
joined by Lions from across the region. PCC Reed Fish delivered a fantastic keynote,         
regaling us with stories from 80 years ago when the Franklin club was just getting started. 
I can only imagine how proud those charter members would be of the impact their club has 
made—locally, statewide, and globally. If you’re around next July, be sure to stop by the 
Johnson County Fair and grab a roasted ear of corn from their booth. You’ll be supporting 
some of the hardest-working Lions around. 
     And then came August 30—Banner Night! What a celebration. I hope everyone who         
attended had as much fun as I did. Thank you for being there and sharing in the joy. As I 
said that night, you’re not just fellow Lions—you’re family. 
     September is shaping up to be another busy and rewarding month! I’m excited to have 
the privilege of visiting four wonderful clubs: Liberty, Sulphur Springs, Centerville, 
and Bright Lions Clubs. These visits are always a highlight—getting to connect, share 
ideas, and celebrate the incredible work being done across our district. 
If your club hasn’t scheduled a visit yet, please reach out to CS Angie 
Crouch at mwam2893@gmail.com. I’d love to add you to the calendar! 
     I’ll also be attending the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in Atlantic City.  I’m 
looking forward to bringing back fresh ideas and insights that can help make our district 
even stronger. 
                         Don’t Forget: Pork Chop Sunday! 
     Mark your calendars for Sunday, September 28th—it’s time 
for Pork Chop Sunday at Camp Woodsmoke! This is a fantastic           
opportunity to support a great cause and enjoy a delicious meal. Check 
out the flyer in this newsletter for ticket details. The deadline to pur-
chase tickets is September 12, so don’t wait! 
                                                                   Yours in Service,                                                                     
        DG Angela  
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  1VDG Brenda Wilson ~                                                                                           
         Time Really Flies!                                                                                                                             
 
 August has been an exceptionally busy month.  I had the privilege of being one of the Gate Captains on Gate 1W 
and 1W Hooks for The Indiana State Fair during the entire 15 days.  I enjoyed and appreciated all of the Lions that 

worked as Cashiers, Scanners, Monitors and Stampers at our gates.  Lion Rose Russell is great at motivating clubs to volunteer.  We 
had a fun gate with snacks of sweets and chips to keep our volunteers chipper and sweetly volunteering.  It was really a time of    
fellowship with the multiple district of  Lions.  Even though I worked 13 double shifts, I really enjoyed it.  PCC Sue Topf and     
PDG Steve Winegardner were great to work with. 
     On August 23rd, I flew to Detroit, Michigan for the Leader Dog Summer Visit in Rochester.  I went alone and stayed in the        
Embassy Suites in Romulus, Michigan where I bonded with many other Lions from other states.  1st VDG Steve Weld of District G 
and I were the only two from Indiana in this group. On Sunday the 24th we were busy from 8AM to 9PM.  One of the trainers 
told  us of  Lion Pauline Ulrey and Lion Satch's first moments together.  We got the experience of  crossing the street                 
blindfolded with a guide dog and also walking with a White Cane.  We got to see the PUPPIES and shop.  Lunch was the famous 
Donuts and Chili.  USE YOUR IMAGINATION! Sunday night dinner was DINING IN THE 
DARK.  YES, we were blindfolded and our plates were set in front of us with broccoli at 3 
o'clock, chicken breast at 6 o'clock and mashed potatoes at 9.  I had to thank God that I have 
fingers because I lost my knife and misplaced my fork.  Dinner was good and more good              
speakers. 
     DG Angela Locke had her Banner Night in the Historical Richmond Depot in Richmond                 
Indiana.  This was a memorable evening of fun and fellowship.  In celebration of the 100th             
Anniversary of Helen Kellar asking the Lions to become Knights, DG Angela was knighted into 
the Knights of Helen Keller by CC Rocky, and now she is KNIGHT DISTRICT GOVERNOR 
ANGELA LOCKE.!  She let us know that she is READY, EAGER, ABLE and DEDICATED!  
 

Yours in Service,                                                                                                                                                                                         

Brenda Wilson                                                                                                                                                                                                                 

First Vice District Govenor 

                                                                                                                                         
    2nd VDG Joseph Shead, SR. ~                                                                                                          
                                   Great Time Had at the Fair!                                                                    
      
                         Greetings Brothers and Sisters of Lions District 25F!  August has been a jammed packed eventful  
month!  The experience of working the State Fair was an enjoyable event.  Just meeting and chatting with the fair     
goers was enlightening. Most recognizing our dedication for humanity and our commitment for service by                  
acknowledging us with hand shakes or a thumbs up as they passed by.  I am honored to do what I can to promote good 
works and truly support the Indiana Lions Foundation in their endeavors.  It is my desire to double our District’s                    
participation next year. This project is a win win.  Just think of all the possible new members we can recruit by simply 
asking our friends and family to join us.   Hope to see all you at the Indiana State Fair in 2026!!   
               Yours in Service,                                                                                                            
         Joseph Shead, Sr                                                                                                             
         Second Vice District Governor 

                  District Governor Angela’s                            
           Monthly Calendar  
 
Sept. 4th                Liberty Lions Official Visit    
Sept. 11 th            Sulpher Springs Offical Visit   
Sept. 17-20th      USA Canada Forum 
Sept. 22nd            Centerville Official Visit                  
Sept. 23rd             Bright Lions Official Visit        
                                                                                                                                       
** Please reach out to CS Angie Crouch @    
mwam2893@gmail.com to schedule your visit !!  

    Reminder…..  The Blue River Lions Club  
                                                                                                                                                                 
is having there Pork Chop Dinner on September 5th                                    
from 4-8pm.  The club is located at 4893 S 300 W.                                
Shebyville, IN  .  The cost is $14 and the dinner                          
Includes a pork chop, 2 sides, roll, dessert and drink.  
Dine in or carryout.                                                                          
  Hope to see you there!  
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Greetings District 25F Lions 
 
A Big Thank You to Lion Bill McDonald for providing needed fire extinguishers for the camp. 
 
The infirmary still needs donations to complete renovations after the storm damage. There 
have been lots of recent repair costs with a new well pump, water heater, and water softener. If 
you can help financially send to Lion Owen Menchhofer 1970 N. Co. Rd. 300 W, Holton, IN 
47023.  
 
Mark your calendar Pork Chop Sunday at Camp Woodsmoke on September 28th.   This is the 
camp’s big fundraiser. Please encourage your members & friends to come out and support the 
camp. The pork chops are great!  There will be no tickets sold on the 28th. You must have your 
tickets in advance.  
 
When you donate to Camp Woodsmoke please note in check memo where donation is to go. If 
not noted in the memo donation will go to general funds for operational costs or where most 
needed.    The monthly cost to operate the camp is $3,000 - $3,500 
 
Camp Woodsmoke depends on our volunteers to help keep our camp and events great. With 
your help we can provide an amazing atmosphere for the people we serve and create memories 
that will last a lifetime. 
 
The camp is celebrating its 60th anniversary with a pin. Contact a trustee to purchase your pin.  
All proceeds support the camp. 
 
I want to invite Lion members & others to come and visit the Camp. It needs more awareness 
in the community and in District 25F.  It truly is a hidden treasure. Spread the word! Many 
thanks to the Clubs and individuals who continue to support Camp Woodsmoke financially as 
well as participation in Camp events. THE BEST! 
 
Future events at the camp are: 
 
Pork Chop Sunday 
Fall cleanups 
Christmas Drive Thru 
 
A big thank you to all Camp Woodsmoke trustees and our camp caretaker Belinda for all that 
you do.  
 
If anyone is interested in being a trustee, contact Lion Andy 
812-621-1451 
 
We live in the Land of the Free because of the brave. Thank 
you, veterans, for your service to our country. Remember 
Those Deployed!!! 
 
Yours In Lionism 
Lion Andy Schwier CWS Chair 
Cell: 812-621-1451 Email: ajschwier@gmail.com 
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Please complete the form below and mail back to us.  Order plus money must be received 
by September 12, 2025.  Upon receipt of the order form and the check, the  tickets will 
be emailed to you.    
 

Tear off and return to Patricia Bigham, Trustee Camp Woodsmoke 
 

Person to whom the tickets are to be emailed:____________________________ 

 
Email address:_______________________________________________________ 

 
Club name:____________________________________________________ 
 

Total number of meals at $15.00 each                      ______x $15.00 $________ 

 
Total number of 2 chops at $15.00                           ______x $15.00  $________ 
 

Donation only                                                                                $ __________ 
 

 Check enclosed payable to Camp Woodsmoke                             $__________      
 

                              Thank you for supporting Camp Woodsmoke! 
 

Mail to: 
 

Patricia Bigham 

1840 Randall Court 
Indianapolis, IN46240-3133                                              
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     Attention All Treasurers 
        Just a small reminder Invoices    
 are no longer being mailed out!!  It is             
 up to YOU to check the Portal for 
 monies owed!  
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        08/21/2025                         LCIF REPORT FOR DISTRICT F        

 

     LCIF has closed the books for July 2025, and We are off to a great start.  Our goal for the year is 
$40,771.00 and that doesn’t include our stretch goal which will be configured in Atlanta at our CA1 LCIF         
District training.  PCC Sue & I plan to attend and get all the training we can.  Per the July total funds raised 
report that is sent out we have already raised $6,148.00 or about 15% of our goal.    
One thing they are stressing is that every club will need an LCIF Club Coordinator.  If your Club doesn’t name 
one then it falls to the immediate past president, so please name one as we will begin training in October via 
Zoom.   
If you are on Facebook, please Like the LCIF Facebook page as they send out informational articles on               
everything LCIF 3-4 times a week and it is easy for you to share.  Who knows, if you share enough, you may 
get interest from someone wishing to join your club.   
If you wish to know more about LCIF, Grants, or anything related to donating to LCIF, please contact PCC Sue 
or Me and we can make a visit.   
Please continue to support our foundation, by making that donation and applying it to Empowering Service 
so that way 15% will go towards the District & Club Impact Grants total.  
                                                                                   

Respectfully Submitted, 

PDG Ken Faulkner & PCC Sue Topf 

             January 16-17, 2026 
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Happenings Around Our District! 

All Districts Working the State 
Fair for our Indiana Lions 

Foundation!  

PDG Jeff, 2VDG Christine, PCC Scott and 
DG Angela getting ready to start their shift! 

                         Franklin Lions                                                                    
     Celebrating 80 Years of                                            
 Service!   ~  Congratulations!!  

 DG Jackie Kurley and her 
crew on Scanning Duty! 

Lion Robin, PCC Reed, and 1VDG 
Brenda hard at work, well smiling!  

PCC Reed, Lion Gretchen, and 
PID Nick happy to serve!  

Denise and Gayle from Southport        
being escorted to their gate!  
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(left) New Club Member!  
PCC Reed Fish had the honor of 
inducting Southport's newest mem-
ber. Alexis Hale, to the Pride. Lion 
President and  sponsor Bob Roe   

   (right)       Installation of Milan Military Banners.  
Banner committee is  Andy Schwier, Kris Clark, Sandy 
Knecht, Milan Lions,  Walt  Ruggles: Milan Legion, Mike 
Kissell: Milan VFW, Clark Neighborgall: Milan Sons of 
Legion. Helping with installation in picture is Lion Shaun 
Honnert, Travis Rohrig: Milan Elementary Principal & 
sons. Thanks to Fred Rohrig for providing the truck. 

   (below)      A Unique Club Project!!    
Milan Lions celebrating Couples with 50 or 

more years of marriage.  We provide a meal for 

all couples listed on our community calendar, 

as well as Lions members that have been mar-

ried 50 + years, with a meal planned around a 

theme. This year was 50 years of Cincinnati 

Reds winning World Series.   This is  one of 

our ongoing projects.          Andy Schwier 

(above)   Lions On The Radio!! 
Batesville Lions Carl and Carol (top left to right) on the air at 
WRBI during Batesville Lions Radio Day on July 26th. It is our 
largest fundraiser where we sell ads to area businesses, then 
those ads are read (if not pre-recorded) on the air by our Lions 
and youth baseball organization representatives. When not 
reading the ads, we talk about all the great things Lions do at 
the local, district and state  level.    
     Charlie Nurrenberg  
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Decatur Central had a busy month!  They hold 
an appreciation night for those who help with 
their fair! It was during this evening that       
President Larry Shaw presented Lion Brian 
Vaughan the Past Presidents Award.  He then 
gave an award to Sue Collins for being a large 
sponsor to their fair. PID Nick Xinopoulos  
installed their newest member Becky Nowlin 
along side of her sponsor  Kathy Newman.  

The Clermont Lions installed two new 
members, Flora Jones and Johnny Ross. 
But we didn’t stop there!  We then had a 
installation for 7 of our newest Leo Girls! 

The Connersville Lions Club held 

their Annual Golf Tournament & 

Helicopter Golf ball Drop.  It was 

an absolutely perfect day for golf 

and they had a great turnout!  
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Ben Davis Lions Classic Car Show  hosted 

with Wayne Twp Fire Department’s Safety 

Day. Pictured below is a group of students 

from the Area 31 Emergency Services class 

and to the right is the Ben Davis Lions  

Members.  

   District Governor Angela Lockes’ Banner Night 
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                               Special Club Announcement !                                        
 The Hope Lions Club has a different meeting place through December, 
 2025.  Hope Moravian Church, 202 Main Street,( State road 9) Hope,  Indiana, 
47246. Enter the south door to the sanctuary, come to the                 Parlor room. 
Meeting begins at 7 p.m. (Reason is library is under  remolding.)     
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Get your Peace Poster Kits now!  Then  present this project to school groups, 
church groups, scouts, 4-H Clubs, or Boys and Girls club, or                           
Grandchildren.  Get them to design their poster and enter the contest. I would 
love to see lots of entries from District F this year.  Let’s find those artists.   
Your club will need to order the kits from the LCI Store. Be sure to read the 
rules (found inside the kit) then find those creative kids.  Kits are available 
January 15th - October 1st.  If you have any questions or need help please 
reach out to me. I am here to help!! 

PDG Linda Scott                                                                                                              
Peace Poster                                                                                                               
Committee Chair                                                                                                             
317-697-2039                                                                                                             
lindamscott@comcast.net              
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The contacts to sign up are listed above by each event.  If you have any        
additional questions please reach out to Lion Bill McDonald at                                                    
Lionmcdonald53@gmail.com.  
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              The Clermont Rodeo is almost here!! Get your tickets now!!!  
                   
     Adults $20 
                      
        Children 2- 10 $10 
               
    Children under 2 are free!  
        
You can buy tickets every Tuesday and Friday in person at the mini barn          
at the front entrance of our park or you can purchase them online at  
 
                    https://www.zeffy.com/en-US/ticketing/clermont-rodeo 

               September 20, 2025  
   
Parade and Festival from 11:00 to 3:00 
            Rodeo begins at 6:30 pm 

https://www.zeffy.com/en-US/ticketing/clermont-rodeo?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAYnJpZBExWmNZdVhzVDc1WHptakRNSwEeek_hDViS2gQaZTxVJ1t1GUWsE0dmXmozwwWWpmmaAvDmK7_gIAGuAVKrvgw_aem_CboatdIXE6tk5wVdd4XMvw
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     Indianapolis Vision Walk     
            Saturday, September 13, 2025 
 

              Consider joining the walk for their cause.  If interested, please reach out     

         to PCC Reed Fish @ RFISH@amfam.com 

 

 

mailto:RFISH@amfam.com
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Leader Dogs for the Blind. By joining our Paws 365 program, you’ll become a consistent champion for our clients, 
helping them gain the skills and confidence to travel safely and independently every single day. 
  
When you sign up to contribute $10 or more per month, you’ll not only make a lasting impact on the lives of 
those we serve, but you’ll also receive exclusive updates on Roo, an adorable Future Leader Dog! 

Future Leader Dog Roo is a black Labrador retriever, currently being raised in Illinois by Jeff, a member of Lions 
Clubs International. This affectionate, intelligent puppy is well on her way to changing someone’s life. Your                
support doesn’t just shape her journey; it changes the life of the person who will one day call her their Leader Dog. 
  
As a member of our Paws 365 program, you’ll have a front-row seat to Roo's progress, seeing the difference your 
generosity makes firsthand. To start receiving these exclusive updates, simply join Paws 365 with a monthly                      
contribution of $10 or more. 

 Your ongoing support can create lasting change, and we’re grateful to have you as part of our community. 
  
P.S. - Current Paws 365 members contributing $10 or more each month are automatically enrolled to begin                       

receiving Future Leader Dog Roo updates. 

Warm regards, 
Danielle Richards 
Director of Philanthropy - Annual Giving 
Leader Dogs for the Blind  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                    Meet Roo 
 
        Breed: Black Labrador retriever 

        Gender: Female 

        Favorite Toy: Ice cubes 

        Zodiac Sign: Gemini 

                   Growing Up In: Illinois 

                   What Her Raisers Say: “Roo is a very cuddly    

       little girl.” 

 

             Join Paws 365 today and be part of Roo's journey    
     from playful puppy to confident Leader Dog!  

https://f9bem4gab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-lBnP7DNmHMM8v-zVe1fN5FeahnXHogx4vX53tkR2n_51yN4eO3LQZeVBvk-DyMZof1vI2bniu6LFRC3tkJbdZ7RNK958dF4yiDYE1Qz7-iq5T8C8qQnRBgoDdNj_8oFj7m2ilpLd6nliEFNQ2LjSJlkRgaoZmT3DDbfZ9YBp-VFsbLruVZkmoCJ0JlEixt8&c=rLQv4DdSDH4Yd0mV3RaNtCA
https://f9bem4gab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-lBnP7DNmHMM8v-zVe1fN5FeahnXHogx4vX53tkR2n_51yN4eO3LQZeVBvk-DyMZof1vI2bniu6LFRC3tkJbdZ7RNK958dF4yiDYE1Qz7-iq5T8C8qQnRBgoDdNj_8oFj7m2ilpLd6nliEFNQ2LjSJlkRgaoZmT3DDbfZ9YBp-XnJOzDkykKsO6XpbXtv4jf&c=rLQv4DdSDH4Yd0mV3RaNtCA
https://f9bem4gab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-lBnP7DNmHMM8v-zVe1fN5FeahnXHogx4vX53tkR2n_51yN4eO3LQSuvu7khJm0aM5Hg0xIEogCAV-74W_vTg8E7hL-PmrXJem3TPWiDFqJEptWqgNaK0W7usB-LgQ9xwbaTy7B1u0bq0OxA3pF3P8ZUYrx-K2UQ9nGFfKfMS_GkvdcbFGckzA==&c=rLQv4DdSDH4Yd0mV3RaNtCAMjf1sjtx
https://f9bem4gab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001-lBnP7DNmHMM8v-zVe1fN5FeahnXHogx4vX53tkR2n_51yN4eO3LQSuvu7khJm0aM5Hg0xIEogCAV-74W_vTg8E7hL-PmrXJem3TPWiDFqJEptWqgNaK0W7usB-LgQ9xwbaTy7B1u0bq0OxA3pF3P8ZUYrx-K2UQ9nGFfKfMS_GkvdcbFGckzA==&c=rLQv4DdSDH4Yd0mV3RaNtCAMjf1sjtx
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